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Minutes of Patient Participation Group meeting held on 
29th September 2022 – 12-1.10pm (Online Meeting)

Present: Diana Hamilton, Mac McCaskill and Colin S Hay.

Apologies: Andrea Hynes-Whalley, Elizabeth MacKenzie and Lawson Rennie

Matters Discussed

BP Pod - NHS Fife will not allow the Pod to be connected to the Fife network until a DPIA (data protection impact assessment) is fully completed by the supplier of the Pod.  This matter has been outstanding for some time now and had been referred to the appropriate NHS Fife Manager for further assistance.  Approximately 200 patients used the Pod on a monthly basis prior to Covid 19 and this resulted in a saving of Health Care Assistants time. The Practice is hopeful that the Pod will be operational as soon as the DPIA is completed.

Computer Upgrade - Some issues are still being experienced after the computer upgrade.  These have been escalated at a higher level.

Face to Face Appointments – The practice started offering routine face to face in addition to telephone consultations in September 2022. 100 emergency triage appointments are provided daily.  Some patients are being signposted to the pharmacy, the opticians, the dentist and other agencies where appropriate. Despite these measures, the practice remains exceptionally busy.

Pharmacy First and Pharmacy First Plus Services

Pharmacy First provide patients with rapid access to a pharmacist who can give self-care advice on a range of minor ailments.
.

Pharmacy First Plus is an extension to NHS Pharmacy First Scotland service. It allows patients to access Pharmacist Independent Prescriber advice, treatment, and referral in the pharmacy.

Practice Closure – The practice will close on Monday 3rd October 2022 to allow GPs and staff to review systems and undertake continuous professional development training.

Practice Update

Patient Consultations for the period 26 August to 26 September 2022

ANP   - 418      

GPs    - 3592 

Practice Nurses 1287

Healthcare Assistants 595

Pharmacists 1162

DNAs

395 patients did not attend their pre-arranged appointment with a clinician in one month.  This resulted in 65 hours of wasted clinical time.  Diana agreed to add this information to the local community newsletters and to encourage patients who no longer require their pre-booked appointment, to cancel this.

The practice policy is to write to patients who DNA three consecutive appointments.

Prescriptions Processed in August

Acute prescription items 7,186

Repeat Prescription items 19,190

Serial Prescriptions 165

Fridges – Homes have been found in the community for three spare fridges, previously owned by the Practice.

Virtual Group Engagement and Consultations

Menopause Management

Approximately 200 patients attended a virtual menopause management group engagement session on 6th September 2022. Following on from this, two virtual group consultations sessions were held.  Evaluation of these consultations confirmed a high level of patient satisfaction.  There is now a waiting list for further virtual group consultation sessions.  The practice is considering further dates and times for these to be held.

Back scanning of Patient Records - The process of digitalising paper records have commenced.  This process will allow easier access to all medical records.

Space at Inverkeithing - Physical space freed up after records have been digitalised will be converted into an additional consulting room.

Space at Dalgety Bay - A large clinic room will be converted into 2 consulting rooms.

Staffing -  To maintain practice stability, three temporary locums will be employed permanently by the practice from 1/10/22.  .

Dr Arthur will be returning from maternity leave in the New Year.

The mental health triage nurse will be leaving the practice. Her post is currently being advertised. 

A locum ANP will commence working in the practice one day a week from November 2022.

Zero Tolerance  - Diana highlighted that GP staff have been subjected to verbal abuse from some patients, leaving them feeling very upset. She will be displaying zero tolerance posters in the practice stating that all GP practice staff has the right to work without harassment and abuse.

Patients who are abusive to staff will be sent a letter reminding them that unacceptable behaviour will not be tolerated and depending on the nature of the abuse, patient may be deregistered from the practice list.

Date of next meeting Thursday 27 October 2022 12 noon via Teams.
Dr John Lee, Dr David Garmany, Dr Susan Sheehan, Dr Lorna Donaldson, Dr David Somerville, 
Dr Lilin Zheng, Dr Gordon Reeks, Dr Wajid Rahim, Dr Richard Stewart, Dr Kathryn Arthur, Dr Amy Morrice,
Dr Kirstie Nicol, Dr Matthew McCarter & Dr Simon McSheaffrey

